Bill has served as the Council's Advocate and chaired both the annual Tootsie Roll Drive (at which we often see Fran and Eddie) and a field event for disabled students at the Consortium School. The Drakes also attend virtually all of the Knights' dinners and breakfasts as a family.

Bill is active in other Knight programs too - 40 Cans for Lent, Mother's Day Rose sale for the benefit of Birthright of Delaware, along with regular attendance at the Knights' meetings.

Bill's impact extends beyond the parish; he is extremely active in improving the lives of those with developmental disabilities. Bill's commitment to worthy causes is exemplified in his participation on the Board of Directors of the Boardwalk Buddy Walk, Chimes Delaware Board of Directors and the Chimes International Board of Directors. Chimes is an international organization that finds jobs, trains, and works actively to improve the lives of those with disabilities.

Bill, Fran and sons are wonderful people who care for the Knights, the Church, and their fellow man. It shows in their love for each other. The Drakes serve as a model of Catholic family values.